
 
May 23, 2025 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole    The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Chair       Ranking Member 

House Committee on Appropriations   House Committee on Appropriations 

Washington, DC 20515    Washington, DC 20515 
 
 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:  

 

I am requesting funding for the Glenville Hill Fire District No. 8 Essential Building Repair and 

Update project in the fiscal year 2026. The entity to receive funding for this project is the 

Glenville Hill Fire District No. 8 located at 1086 Church Road, Scotia, New York, 12302.  

 

The funding would be used for repair and update of an existing 70-plus year aged fire station 

building that no longer meets the current safety and accessibility standards.  

 

The project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is consistent with purposes 

authorized in 42 U.S.C. 5305(a)(2). 

 

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

______________________________ 

Paul D. Tonko 

Member of Congress 
 


